
El Camino College 
Parking and Traffic Advisory Council 

January 25, 2023 
 

Attendees:  Jana Abulaban, Amy Hanoa, Tom Hazell, Mitchell Kekauoha, Ruben Lopez, Mike Trevis 
 
The meeting started at 1:01p.m. 
 
The minutes from November 30, 2022 were approved. 
 
Updates: 
Jimmy Macareno in Facilities has replaced some of the stop signs in lots H and F.  Mitchell is working on 
a quote to purchase more stop signs that need replacement. 
 
Parking Update – Lot L 
A construction crew is digging up the asphalt in lot L by the traffic circle, making way for the modular 
village. In that area, about 200 parking spaces will be lost. 
 
The Fire Tech Academy will be in lot L west (against the channel).  That project will take away about 235 
parking spaces. 
 
The proposed student housing will also be in Lot L.  That project will also take away more student 
parking spaces and will have its own parking for its residents. 
 
There is still plenty of parking in the structures, as they are not fully utilized. The upper levels of lot C and 
H have not been filling up as well as the upper and lower levels of lot F, due to many students taking 
online classes.  Between lots C, F, and H, there are about 2,200 stalls not being used. 
 
The Roadium parking is being renegotiated and will possibly move to an alternate lot. 
 
Roundtable 
Mike T.      -     Working with Facilities to replace and purchase more signs for the campus. 

- Will update us as soon as he finds out about student parking for the fall semester. 
- The virtual parking permit system will be revisited, as there is no need for it at the moment 

since parking is free. 
 

Amy – There is a Rad Tech completion ceremony Friday, Feb. 3rd at 6 p.m. The pre-show starts at 5:30 
pm. Will visitors be able to park for free?  In lots J & K, it is faculty and staff until 6:30pm. Mitchell will 
make sure there is no citing around 4 p.m.  It is mostly empty on campus after 2 p.m. on Fridays. 
 
Tom – Will there be better signage for the vans that are parked by the police station?  Can the lines be 
re-striped to increase the size of the spaces for the vans because it is hard for them to park?  A work 
order can be placed. 
 
In the lower level of Lot F closest to the gym, as you exit and turn right, the exit seems lower than the 
entrance going in and the tops of some vehicles are being scraped. Mike T. will go with Tom to check the 
area out. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:30 pm. 


